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Position: Favorable with Amendment 
 

Maryland Family Network (MFN) supports with amendments HB 102, which makes several technical 

revisions to the state’s Family and Medical Leave Insurance (FAMLI) program. MFN only supports HB 

102 with an amendment removing the 18-month implementation delay.  

 

MFN has worked since 1945 to improve the availability and quality of child care and other 

supports for children and their families. We are active in state and federal debates on policies that 

address the needs of working families and are strongly committed to ensuring that they have the 

assistance they need to care for their children while meeting the demands of their jobs. 

 

Postponing the implementation of the FAMLI program by 18 months will harm hundreds of 

thousands of Maryland families who need access to paid leave. According to an actuarial study 

commissioned by the DOL, the FAMLI program will receive approximately 165,000 claims in its first 

year, just shy of 14,000 claims a month.1 Delaying FAMLI implementation means that Maryland parents 

over that time are more likely to experience mental health challenges, are less likely to attend well-baby 

visits, and are more likely to struggle with economic insecurity.2 Paid family and medical leave gives 

parents time to care for their families during a critical window of child development, which is one of the 

key reasons Maryland lawmakers enacted the FAMLI program.  

 

Delaying the start of the FAMLI program hurts Maryland’s economy and puts us behind other 

states. For many Maryland employees, the ability to take time away from work following the birth, 

adoption, or fostering of a child is simply unaffordable. And yet we know that the benefits to 

children, parents, and society are profound. Consequently, implementing the FAMLI program will 

boost Maryland’s economy – from lower spending on public assistance to increased workforce 

participation rates - at a time when our state’s economic growth is sluggish. While other states are 

forging ahead with implementing their paid leave programs passed through legislation, our 

families are waiting. All Maryland workers should have the support they need to take care of 

themselves and their families.  

 

Maryland Family Network respectfully urges a favorable report with amendments on HB 102, 

with an amendment to remove the 18-month implementation delay provision.  

 

Submitted by: Beth Morrow, Director of Public Policy 
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